
2022 PEO Council Returning Officers 

 

PEO requires three Returning Officers to oversee voting for the 2022 Council elections. 

The Returning Officers will need to be available for the Zero Count meeting on the 

morning of Friday January 14, 2022 and for the review of the vote totals on the morning 

of Friday February 25, 2022. 

Returning Officers receive a stipend of $250 for the Zero Count meeting with the Official 

Election Agent.  Returning Officers also receive a stipend of $250 for reviewing the vote 

totals with the Official Election Agent and signing off on the election results to make 

them official. 

Qualified candidates are invited to submit their applications by October 1, 2021 

including a cover letter stating position of interest and resume, in confidence, by email 

to: valeksandrova@peo.on.ca. 

 

PEO values diversity and is an equal opportunity employer. PEO is committed to 

providing accommodation in accordance with the Ontario Human Rights Code and the 

Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act.  

We thank all applicants in advance for your interest in our organization and advise that 

only those candidates selected for interviews will be contacted. 

 

Reg 941 

Appointment of returning officers 

20. On or before the date set by the Council for the receipt of ballots, the president shall appoint three 
returning officers who may, but need not be, Members.  R.R.O. 1990, Reg. 941, s. 20; O. Reg. 157/07, 
s. 8. 

Duties of returning officers 

21. The returning officers shall, 

(a) observe the processing of ballots to ensure that only duly marked ballots returned before the date and 
time set by the Council under subsection 19 (1) are counted; 

(b) review rejected ballots; 

(c) re-process rejected ballots found to be valid; 

(d) approve the final count of ballots; 
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(e) make such other investigation and inquiry as they consider necessary or desirable for the purpose of 
supervising the counting of the vote; and 

(f) report the results of the vote to the Registrar not later than three weeks following the date set by the 
Council for the receipt of ballots.  R.R.O. 1990, Reg. 941, s. 21; O. Reg. 13/03, s. 8; O. Reg. 157/07, s. 9. 

 


